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Lacey Maxwell

From: Scott Daly 

Sent: November 19, 2017 10:46 PM

To: Victoria Mayor and Council

Subject: Temporary Use Permit, 3020 Douglas Street

Mayor Helps and Victoria Council, 

 

I recently attended a community meeting regarding Cool Aid’s proposed temporary housing facility at 3020 
Douglas Street, in the former Tally Ho hotel. There were concerns expressed by some vocal community 
members that this proposal should not be approved because the concentration of shelter spaces and supportive 
housing in Burnside-Gorge is too high. One often quoted statistic is that the area contains 7% of the population 
but 77% of the shelter bed spaces. This number is jarring. But with some research from publicly available 
sources, this number is also grossly incorrect, especially when seasonal and emergency weather response 
spaces are factored in.  

 

While you will no doubt hear from some of my neighbours who are opposed to this facility at its current 
proposed location, I would like council to be aware that this sentiment is not shared by all Burnside-Gorge 
community members. If anything, I believe the concerns I heard expressed at the meeting, and that you will 
hear in the process of considering this permit, are more the result of the problem of homelessness and addiction 
that is being felt across Victoria – something that Cool Aid’s proposal would directly help to address.  

 

As you know, homelessness is a complex issue with one or more underlying causes for each person. 
Accordingly, there is no one solution to homelessness. Rather, there needs to be more spaces and a wider array 
of solutions to match the level of support different people need to address why they are chronically 
homelessness. Some only need more affordable housing while others need more involved supportive services to 
stabilize and break the cycle that causes them to be homeless.  

 

I also heard concerns about safety in our community. But we make our community less safe by making the 
most vulnerable more desperate. I believe this initiative is one piece of the solution that would get more people 
off the streets and give them more ready access to the supports they need. This makes us all safer. Importantly, 
this proposal can be readied relatively quickly and, having lived directly across from another Cool Aid 
transitional housing facility for 6 years, I can attest that they do seamlessly blend into the neighbourhood.  

 

My husband and I would welcome this transitional housing facility into our neighbourhood and I urge council 
to approve the temporary use permit for 3020 Douglas Street.  
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Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Regards, 

Scott and Tom Daly 

304 – 606 Speed Ave 

Victoria, BC 



1

Pamela Martin

From: Public Hearings
Subject: FW: 3020 Douglas St

From: LORI SPENCE < > 
Sent: November 20, 2017 6:13 PM 
To: publichearins@victoria.ca 
Subject: 3020 Douglas St  
  
I do not support any further development , re‐zoning, permitting for more temporary transient shelters in the 
Burnside Gorge area.  Burnside area already has a high concentration of these type of facilities.  When the 
Selkirk Development was in development and completed the future picture was quite different as of today. 
I am a home owner and work in this area.  I have seen an increase of crime with businesses increasing their 
cost of business in this area, with installing fencing and security cameras, not to mention added security 
patrols. 
Approving "Temporary Use Permit", only means permanent.  Burnside Gorge area has become a dumping 
ground and a convenient for Government as a quick fix.  Not taking in consideration for contributing tax 
paying home owners and businesses on their vision of our community. 
It is time to quit pushing out young working families and working single persons, that could contribute to the 
positives of our community. 
 
Thank you for your attention .   
 
 
 
Lori Spence 
 
 
 










